
LGPOA – BOARD MEETING MINUTES

April16, 2008

1. Call To Order:

Members Present: Dan Skorich, Terry Gartside, Chad Smith, Craig Benham, Liz Rhoads, David Zyble,  Doug Earle

Members Excused: Kathy Thelen

2. Guests Present: About 50 Association members attended the meeting

3.  Approve Minutes of Previous Meeting (March 19, 2008): Doug Earle Motion /  Second Liz Rhoads   Minutes Approved

4.  Treasurer’s Report:  Mike Lacharite presented the report.  Doug asked whether we reviewed the insurance policy without input from Joe DeRose, who asked to present an insurance option at a prior meeting.  Doug suggested we have Mr. DeRose look at the current policy and offer his opinion on whether it sufficiently covers our needs.  Doug offered to contact our current agent and additional agents to study the issue.

5.  Committee Reports:

A. Lake Level/Water Quality:  Tim turned on the pumps at the start of the season to help supplement that lake level.  They may have since been turned off.

B. Building Control: Nothing to report

C. Beach/Parks: Terry has had a tough time getting in touch with First Choice.  Liz offered to call them, but Terry said he would prefer to call.  Terry would like to see a bid for landscaping and said that he would check with Ken Hasper if he doesn’t hear back from First Choice.  A tree fell on the West Beach parking lot.   Tim Schafer did the cleanup and did additional trimming. Dan reimbursed the Association for the cost of the tree cleanup near his lot line with the parking lot.

D. City Liaison: Nothing to Report

E. Newsletter and Information Committee:  Dan reported that a few members have contacted him regarding the newsletter and said that it was a good publication.

F. Welcoming Committee: Doug reported that Barb Hamm is working with the city to try to get information regarding new members as they move into the Association.  If we don’t hear from the city prior to the next meeting, we will discuss alternate ways of receiving the information.

G. Compliance Committee:  Nothing to report

H. Committee to study potential revisions to the Building and Use Restrictions:  
The seed committee will be formed at tonight’s meeting.

6. Unfinished Business:  

A) Fish stocking.  Last year the lake received a new weed treatment that made the Board hesitant to stock the lake.  It appears that we can now proceed with stocking.  Terry said that when he spoke with Professional Lake Management (“PLM”) they indicated that they did not feel that the lake needed additional stocking.  Chadd suggested that if the lake would support more fish we should proceed with stocking.  The Board will follow up with PLM to see whether we should act.

B) 406 W. Geneva.  The Board was informed by Joseph Barberio that there was a potential shed violation. Dan asked that other Board members drive by the address to see whether they think it is a playhouse or a shed.  205 Riverview:  This property also has a potential violation.  Doug will put this property on the agenda for the next Compliance Committee meeting.

C) Everett Newsletter Quote:  At the March meeting a quote was presented to the Board for a company to take over the newsletter duties for the Association.  Dan discussed the 3 options of the proposal and said that he was not impressed with the follow-up email because of the improper use of grammar, improper use of language, etc…. Doug moved that the Newsletter Committee examine the issue and make recommendations to the Board.  The issue was referred to that Committee.

7.  New Business:  

A) Open Board Position: Dan Skorich informed the Board that 3 people had expressed an interest in the open board member position.  He also asked that anyone in attendance who wished to serve make their desire known after the meeting.  He noted that the desire is to expand the areas where the Board members live to add to the diversity of member issues.  Ken Fields and Stuart King expressed interest in serving.

B) Use of Beaches and Parks: Terry provided a wrist band proposal.  The idea would be to replace the current “Member Cards” with wrist bands that members could wear when enjoying the beaches and parks.  Terry asked Board members whether they thought this was a good idea.  Terry doesn’t feel that the Member Card system is working and said he has had to expel several nonmembers.  Doug suggested referring the issue to the Beaches and Parks Committee.  He also suggested that the Compliance Committee be active in these discussions.

C) Flyer given to Association members:  Dan said that he had received 4 calls from Association members expressing concern that information contained in a flyer handed out by a group of Association members was wrong and misleading.  He asked whether the Board should do anything to address the inaccuracies.  He asked for Board comments. Craig and Doug had been out of town and had not seen the flyer.  Liz expressed concern over the misleading content and was surprised that people would make inaccurate and misleading personal attacks on Board members.  Dave said that he agreed with Dan’s comments. Dan said that the flyer had asserted that the Board, at the last meeting, said that they would not form and seat the committee.  He said that the Board actually stated that the Committee would be addressed at the April meeting, and it was that type of wrong, misleading assertion that made the flyer deceptive and false.

D) Building and Use Revision Exploratory Committee: Doug offered that the Association should undertake a comprehensive review of the Restrictions applicable to all of the neighborhoods within the Association, as there are many similarities but also differences.  He offered a set of principles that he feels the Committee should follow, as well as an outline of how he feels the process should go. It would take years.  Dan said that the Building and Use Restrictions contain a provision for renewal and clarifying how and when changes can be made. In some cases possible revisions could not take effect until 2014.  He said that the cost of any such project would also need to be examined early in the process to help determine whether to proceed.  At the annual meeting, 14 people volunteered to serve on the Committee, and other names have been offered since that time.  Members of the Committee have to be qualified to serve on the Committee as set forth in the Association Bylaws.  A “seed Committee” of 3 Board members was voted on.  Dan Skorich, Doug Earle, and David Zyble were appointed to the seed Committee.  John Waugh asked that the Committee look at the Building and Use Restrictions and publish the list of issues that they feel should be addressed so that the Association membership can have input and stay current in the process.  Dan Bamberry said that he had pulled the Building and Use Restrictions for each of the subdivisions in the past and would be willing to do it again if he were reimbursed.  He also said that he is aware of an Association for Lake Associations that we may wish to explore for assistance. And expertise. Joe Barberio pointed out that Mr. Bamberry is a former Board member.  Mr. Bamberry said that there was a Committee Chairman on a former Board who acted without reporting the actions to or getting approval from the Board on sheds, and that those actions were what put the Association in the position it is now in.

8.  Member Comments:

A. Stuart King said that he led the effort to gain signatures on the recently circulated petitions, and that it was through the signature effort that the flyers (see 7(C) above) were disseminated to the Association membership. He said that he did not intend to intentionally exclude Board members from his visits.  He feels that: lawsuits are unnecessary; that the website has been stagnant since last June; that the Board has chosen to keep litigants from participating in the process; and that selective enforcement is taking place.  He also relayed the statistics from his signature drive.

B.  Jan Barberio said that the covenants on the website do not match what is on the deeds.  She was reminded that the website was merely a summary.  She said that people were using boat motors that were too big.  She was asked to report the names of those people who she feels are violating the Building and Use Restrictions to the Board and that the Committee with appropriate jurisdiction over the issue would examine the charges.

C.  John Waugh:  Pointed out that two homeowners in the Mallory Woods subdivision were concerned about liability issues that may arise where the former lake pump was housed at the river.  He said that children play in that area and that they could potentially be injured.  Dan said that the pump was removed and that though there is still a structure on the site, it is properly fenced in to keep trespassers out.

D. Dan Bamberry recalled that at the Annual Meeting Leo Pasch put forth a candidate slate which was defeated.  He said that at the present meeting, there appeared to be a group of people who were not happy with the results of the Annual Meeting election results, and if those people remain dissatisfied they should run for an open position next year.

E.  Pat Sebrell said that she doesn’t think that shed litigants should be restricted from serving on the Building and Use Revision Exploratory Committee 

F. Another unidentified Association member stated that they had lived on the lake since the 1980’s and that we need “objectivity” on the Committee.  They asked whether the Committee recommendations must be voted on by the subdivisions.  Dan said that they would need to be, however, the Association must act as a whole for there to be uniformity within the Association.

9. Announcements:  None

10.  Adjourn:  Motion by Chadd, Second By Dave.  Motion passed.  Time being 9:25  pm.


